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Please join the adult 
Sunday school class in 
June for a discussion  

of the Confession of Belhar. What is a 
confession, you may ask? A confession 
in the Presbyterian context is a 
statement, in which ñthe church declares 
to its members and to the world who 
and what it is, what it believes, and  
what it resolves to do.ò (Book of Order  
F-2.01). Each confessional statement 
was written in a particular place and at a 
particular time, addressing believersô 
concerns both specific and general. The 
Belhar Confession was written in South 
Africa by Christians concerned about 
apartheid. Though this confession arose 
in another place and at another time, I 
believe it speaks with fresh perspective 
amidst the polarization of society which 
we currently experience. The confession 

was adopted by the 
Presbyterian Church 
(USA) last summer. 

A significant part 
of the Belhar 
Confession has to do with the unity  
of the church. The confession 
encourages us to seek unity, rather 
than seek reasons to part ways with 
other Christians. The confession 
states, it is essential that ñwe love one 
another; that we experience, practice 
and pursue community with one 
another; that we are obligated to give 
ourselves willingly and joyfully to be 
of benefit and blessing to one 
another...ò (section 2) 

I hope youôll join me for an 

introduction to this new resource for 

growing in our faith. 

Rev. Kerri Hefner 
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Summer Sunday School Begins Sunday June 4    9:45 am 

Pentecost Party & Potluck Lunch Sunday June 4  12:00 pm 

Jordan Lake Youth Party Sunday June 4    2:00 pm 

Summer Choir Begins Sunday June 11  10:15 am 

Organ Concert ï David Jernigan Sunday June 11    4:00 pm 

Session Meeting Sunday June 11    7:00 pm 

Baby Shower Sunday June 18  12:30 pm 

Vacation Bible School with UPC Mon.-Thu. June 26-29    8:00 am 

Upcoming Events 
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Director of Christian Education 

 

 

Dear New Hope Friends, 

It happens when I return to 
Westminster. I inadvertently run into 
someone I havenôt seen in a long time 

and say ñIt is so good to see you!ò And I usually get 
this response: ñWell, I havenôt been to church in a 
long time. I have been traveling/sick/busy.ò What the 
other person doesnôt realize is that I have been gone 
from Westminster for a long time.  I donôt make it to 
church activities as much as I would like. My 
comment to them is not about their absence on 
campus as much as it is my own. I am not trying to 
create a guilt trip for that personðbut so often that is 
what we feel when we have been absent from 
church. Guilt. 

But what if we were to stop for a moment and realize 
that the comment is not about guilt, but about 

missing usðthat we are a part of the body of Christ 
and when we are not around our presence is missed!  

There was an article recently in the News and 

Observer titled ñIf You Are a Christian You Need to 

Go to Church. Regularlyò by Paul Prather, a pastor at 

Bethesda Church. Paul makes a lot of good points 

but one I want to highlight here is attending church 

is not all about you. He states: 

ñWeôre sent to church to serve others as much as 

weôre sent there to be served.  Believe it or not, you 

possess gifts and talents your brothers and sisters 

need.  If youôre not present, youôre denying them 

benefits God intended them to enjoy.ò 

During the confirmation service, I reminded our 

newest members that the church is less when they 

are absent. I meant this not as a guilt trip, but as a 

reminder that each of them adds their uniqueness to 

our church family.  

We are the family of God and 

when we are not together our 

family is not the same. As summer 

approaches and you are traveling, 

or sleeping in, I hope you will 

remember that on Sunday 

mornings we will miss you if you 

are not here ð not to heap on the 

guilt ð but to heap on the love ð 

you are part of us! And when you 

are in town I look forward to 

seeing you! 

Mary Todd Peters 

 Intergenerate Conference 

On June 27 I will attend a new 

conference to me, InterGenerate 

Conference in Nashville, TN. 

InterGenerate is a conference 

designed for both practitioners and 

academics seeking to enhance  

life-long faith formation through 

intergenerational Christian 

experiences. Being an 

intergenerational church is about 

shaping a culture in which all ages 

belong and are known and have 

opportunities to learn and grow, 

serve and worship together. At 

NHPC we have several ways we 

are already an intergenerational 

church: children and youth are 

welcomed in worship and actively 

participate as acolytes, greeters, 

ushers, lectors, collect pennies for 

hunger and lead worship; our 

Lenten Dinners this year was all 

ages gathered around tables for 

fellowship and devotion; our advent 

craft workshop is a time of 

fellowship and creativity, and our 

Easter Sunday Sunday school class 

was one of all ages creating 

together a giant Easter mural. 

But I think we can do a better job 

ñshaping our culture where all ages 

belong and are known and have 

opportunities to learn and grow, 

serve and worship together.ò I look 

forward to learning from this 

experience and bringing back some 

new ideas and methods for our 

church community. 
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Director of Music 

Summer choir will begin on 

Sunday, June 11th.  Summer choir 

is an opportunity for anyone 

interested in singing to join the 

chancel choir for 

weekly worship.  No 

weekday rehearsals are 

required ï just show up at 10:15 am on 

Sunday morning in the choir room, and we will put 

the anthem together.  If you've ever wanted to try 

singing in the choir, this is a great time to start!   

Allen Amos 

New Books for Children 

I AM: 40 Reasons to Trust God by Diane 
Stortz, Illustrated by Diane Le Feyer   

Bible stories, devotions and prayers about 
the names of God. 

Maddiôs Fridge by Lois Brandt and illustrated by  
Vin Vogel   

Sofia and Maddi live in the same neighborhood, play in 
the same park, and go to the same school. But while 
Sofiaôs fridge at home is full, Maddiôs fridge is empty. 
Maddi asks Sofia not to tell. Now what can Sofia do? 

Maybe God Is Like That Too by Jennifer Grant 
illustrated by Benjamin Schipper 

When a young boy wonders where to find God in his 
city, his grandma reminds him that he just needs to 
know where to look.  It turns out Godôs Spirit is at work 
all around him. 

Praying In Color by Sybil MacBeth (Kids Edition)  

Prayer is the way we spend time with God. People often 
describe prayer as conversation. But sometimes we canôt 
find the words for our prayers. Praying in Color is a 
type of quiet prayer using colors, our imagination, and 
silence. (Or music).  

Look and Find Bible (NT, OT, Christmas)  

Similar to ñWhereôs Waldoò these books have picture 
puzzles based on Bible stories. Fun for long car trips! 
Books for Youth/Adults. 

Chicken Soup for the Teenage Soul a compilation of 
inspiring stories written by teens and adults 

Falling Upward: A Spirituality for the Two Halves of 
Life by Richard Rohr  

With rare insight, Rohr takes us on a journey to give us 
an understanding of how the heartbreaks, 

disappointments, and first loves of life are actually 
stepping stones to the spiritual joys that the second half 
of life has in store for us. 

Learning to Walk in the Dark by Barbara Brown Taylor 

Barbara Brown Taylor explores what we have come to 
fear ð the dark. Here she reflects on how our lives do 
not work only when everything is fully lit. We canôt 
always see the light. What we need is a spirituality that 
works in the nighttime. 

Velvet Elvis by Rob Bell 

This book is for anyone who needs a fresh take on Jesus 
and what it means to live the kind of life he teaches us 

to live. Rob Bell is a pastor, blogger, and podcast who is 
part of a community who have been living, exploring, 
discussing, sharing and experiencing new 
understandings of the Christian faith. 

Honest to God: Psalms for Scribblers, Scrawlers and 
Sketchers by James C. Schaap 

James Schaap invites you to take off on a riff the way a 
blues saxophonist might. Even if you donôt have a 

musical bone in your body, he wants you to pick up a 
pen or a pencil and respond to the melody these 
mediations bring to mind. Let loose. Let yourself go. 
Let yourself dream. 

The Wounded Healer by Henri J. M. Nouwen 

Nouwen inspires devoted men and women who want to 
be of service in their church or community, but have 
found the traditional ways of ministry alienating and 

ineffective. 

And if you want something on Pentecost: 

Pentecost is the birthday of the church. Every birthday 
includes some wonderful birthday surprises. The 
churchôs birthday surprise on the first Pentecost was 
that though Jesus had died, been raised, and then gone 

to heaven, his disciples were not alone. The Holy Spirit, 
the very power of God, was with them giving them the 
power to be the body of Christ in the world! What was 
true for them on the day the church was born is also true 
for us today on the churchôs 2,014th birthday.   

Please mark your calendar 
for the second organ 
concert in our series ï
Sunday, June 11th at  
4 pm.  We will welcome 
David Jernigan, organist/
choirmaster at Christ 
Church on Capitol Square 
in downtown 
Raleigh.  David is an 
accomplished organist who 
regularly performs recitals throughout the United 
States and Europe.  Invite your friends, and join 
us for an afternoon of phenomenal music! 


